
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, March 23, 1920. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Garber, Whittaker, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Blackstone. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of March 16 were read and 
approved. 

 
A communication from John G. McKinney, County Treasurer, in 
reference to sale of certain property for paving tax through 
error in treasurer's was read. The following resolution was 
thereupon introduced and read: 
 
RESOLUTION. 
 
WHEREAS, through an error in the office of the County Treasurer 
of Mesa County, Colorado, Lot 13 in Block 103, in the City of 
Grand Junction, was sold on December 9, 1919, for delinquent 
paving assessment in Paving District No. 5 in said city and 
Certificate No. 21,252 was issued therefor, and Lot 32 in Block 
148 in said city was sold for delinquent paving assessment in 

Paving District No. 5 and Certificate No. 21,255 issued therefor, 
and 
 
Whereas, in the case of Lot 13, in Block 103, the paving 
assessment had been paid prior to December 9, 1919, and in the 
case of Lot 32 in Block 148 the description of the property was 
erroneous, therefore be it 
 
RESOLVED, that the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies be and he 
is hereby authorized and instructed to turn over the said 
Certificates Nos. 21,252 and 21,255 to the County Treasurer for 
cancellation and release. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner Garber, 

that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the resolution passed and adopted. 
 



The proof of publication of a proposed ordinance; entitled "An 

Ordinance Amending Section 3 of Ordinance No. 167, passed and 
adopted August 24, 1909," was presented and read. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Garber, the proof of publication was accepted and ordered placed 
on file. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Whittaker, that the proposed ordinance be taken up for final 
passage. 
 
The motion carried and the proposed ordinance was then read by 
the Clerk. 
 

Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, that the proposed ordinance as read and entitled "An 
Ordinance Amending Section 3 of Ordinance No. 167, passed and 
adopted August 24, 1909," be passed and adopted and that the same 
be numbered 291. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the ordinance passed and adopted and 
numbered 291. 
 

Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Whittaker, that the building inspector be authorized and 
instructed to examine all buildings in the city of Grand Junction 
that are or have been reported unsafe, and make report in writing 
to the Council as to his findings. 
 
The motion carried by a unanimous vote of the Commissioners 
present. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Garber, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 

 


